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Re:  Time Extension Request for XREQ 2021040009 to Alter the SR 205 Sugar Spur 

Overhead Rail Crossing  
 
Dear Shauna Bivens: 
 
This refers to your letter dated May 22, 2024 and received by us on July 5, 2024, requesting a time 
extension to complete the alteration of the SR 205 Sugar Spur Overhead rail crossing (crossing) of the 
Union Pacific Railroad (UPRR) track(s), in the City of Tracy (City).  The crossing is identified as CPUC 
Crossing Number 001TTL-84.76-AC and DOT Number 753055S. 
 
The California Public Utilities Commission (Commission/CPUC) Rail Crossings and Engineering 
Branch (RCEB) granted the original authorization on May 20, 2021 for three years with the expiration 
date of May 19, 2024.  Construction is not complete due being under winter suspension. Caltrans 
requests additional time to complete construction. UPRR provided evidence of agreement to the time 
extension request. Caltrans confirms that there has been no change in scope from the original General 
Order (GO) 88-B request. 
 
RCEB reviewed the request by Caltrans and finds that there has been no substantial change in 
circumstances since granting the original authorization. RCEB approves this time extension request and 
Caltrans may continue the alterations as previously authorized by the Commission with a three-year 
time extension.   
 
The following requirements pertain to this time extension: 

• The crossing shall have the configuration and operational characteristics as described and 
specified in the original request letter and its attachments. 

• Within 30 days after the authorized scope of alterations is complete, Caltrans shall notify RCEB 
of the alterations by submitting a Form G to rceb@cpuc.ca.gov.  Form G requirements and 
forms are available on the CPUC web site at http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/crossings. 

• UPRR shall electronically submit an updated Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) inventory 
form (Form F6180.71) to the FRA per 49 C.F.R. § 234.411(c).  
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In all other respects, the original authorization XREQ 2021040009 remains in full force and effect. 
Should the work not be complete by May 19, 2027, RCEB will require a new time-extension request at 
least 30 days prior to the expiration date for the crossing alterations. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact David Stewart at (415) 806-0490 or 
David.Stewart@cpuc.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Matthew Bond, P.E. 
Program and Project Supervisor 
Rail Crossings and Engineering Branch 
Rail Safety Division 
 
cc: Amber Stoffels, UPRR 
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